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	Agenda Item 2:
	ATN Issues


Support for the “Use of IPS as a Provision for Aeronautical Internetworking” Deliverable
(Presented by John MacBride)

	SUMMARY

	This Information Paper expresses support for the WG N deliverable “Use of IPS as a Provision for Aeronautical Internetworking”


	ACTION

	n/a


1. INTRODUCTION

1.1 ACP WG N was tasked with investigating “the Use of TCP/IP as a provision for Aeronautical Networking” and has produced a document of that title for discussion and approval at this Working Group of the Whole meeting.  This information paper presents the NATS (the UK’s en-route ANSP) view of that paper.
2. discussion

2.1 It is recognised that, in the ground-ground internetworking environment, the IPS suite of protocols are dominant.  Further, the current technical status of the IPS suite of protocols can meet the requirements of ATM ground-ground applications.  Thus, it is possible to develop an IPS-based ground-ground internetwork and, with limited impact on the ATM applications, achieve a transition to use of the IPS suite for ground-ground internetworking.  Given the obsolescence of X.25 products, there is an advantage in moving to this technology reasonably promptly.
2.2 The ATC air-ground internetworking environment presents more unique communication requirements.  It is clear that the current technical status of the IPS suite of protocols does not fully meet those requirements, specifically for mobility and security requirements.
2.3 NATS has planned the introduction of ATN SARPs compliant CPDLC services around 2011.  The procurement & development process is in progress now.  NATS believes that the ATN Internet Communication Service, as specified in Doc 9705, will provide the communication performance necessary to support those CPDLC services.  Further, NATS recognises that the benefits (capacity enhancement/delay reduction) that those services may provide are heavily reliant on the numbers of suitably equipped aircraft at that time.  Stability of the technical standards that specify and underpin those air-ground services is a critical factor in achieving both ground-based and airborne equipage.
2.4 There will be a point in the future when new air-ground ATM services are identified that cannot be supported by the existing ATN Technical Provisions and current air-ground subnetworks.  It will be necessary to define both the new air-ground subnetwork(s) and the communication internetwork framework to support those future air-ground ATM services.  Assuming that the IPS suite is still the dominant internetworking technology at that time, it would be appropriate to base that future air-ground data communication system on that technology.
3. Conclusion
3.1 The “Use of IPS as a Provision for Aeronautical Internetworking” document is fully supported.
---- END ----

(2 pages) 

ACP-WGW01-IP03.doc

